No. of Printed Pages: 8

FEG-1/BEGF-101

BDP/BCA/BTS

Term-End Examination

June, 2019

FEG-1/BEGF-161 : FOUNDATION COURSE IN ENGLISH-1

Time: 2 Hours Maximum Marks: 50

Note: Answer all questions.

 Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow:

Many psychologists lay great emphasis on the process of socialization and its role in moral development. In Sigmund Freud's conception, for example, the young child's inappropriate impulses and desires can be controlled only

through the process of socialization. Here the word 'socialization' refers to the way peers, adults and society in general, condition the child to conform to their rules. But, as you can imagine, things are nowhere near as simple as 'taking in the external rules and acting according to them'. Young people, if and when they attend to the moral values expressed by adults, do not always accept them! Hostility, anger and rejection are common, even when a young person is outwardly obedient.

What does research tell us that could help us in our work? Although most studies involve parents and their children, the same principles apply to any adult interacting with young people. Psychologists Joan Grusec and Jacqueline Goodnow, for example, have focused on discipline encounters, trying to discover what works and what does not. They have

influence several factors that discovered internalization, having to do with the situation, the adult's characteristics, and the student's temperament. For example, adult statements, may sometimes be irrelevant, such as when they say, 'This is not the first time you've done this' or 'And another thing you always do is.....'. Whatever the situation, ultimately two things must happen for a value to be internalized: the child's perception of the adult's (a) viewpoint must be accurate and (b) she must accept, not reject it.

- (a) (i) Give an appropriate title to the passage.
 - (ii) What do you understand by socialization?
- (iii) Why is socialization essential in the development of children?

- (iv) How does one know that a child, who seems to be obedient, does not actually accept the moral ideas expressed by adults?
- (v) What factors are important in the socialization process, according to psychologists Joan Grusec and Jacqueline Goodnow's studies?
- (b) Say whether the statements given below are True or False:
 - (i) 'Socialization' is the process whereby
 the child learns through interaction
 with adults, teachers and other
 children to follow rules.
 - (ii) When a child shows that she is the following moral values taught by adults it means she accepts them.

(c) Pick out a word/phrase from the passage which means the same as—'a person's nature which permanently affects their behaviour'.

2. Do as directed:

(a) The book of mystery stories is lying on the table.

(Change into an interrogative sentence) 2

(b) I reached home. I found a big lock on the door.

(Combine the above sentences into one sentence using 'when') 2

(c) Rati (compose) a new song for the college festival.

(Write the correct verb form) 2

(d) The traffic policemen stopped the truck for over speeding. (Change the voice) 2

(e) "Do not forget to carry your project report. It is kept on your writing table", said mother to Anuj.

(Rewrite in the indirect speech) 2

(f) There was a lot of noise in the auditorium. The musicians waited for the audience to become quiet so they could begin their concert.

(Combine the two sentences) 2

- Correct the following sentences. There could be more than one mistake in each sentence: 1 each
 - (a) Cartoon teach us to laugh at ourselves.
 - (b) The new pilot were extremely nervous and his voice was trembled.
 - (c) The lady looked at me very strange and starts laughing loudly.
 - (d) Mahesh with his friends want to go for Shimla during their summer break.

- (e) Nobody could told how the ships disappeared during their voyage.
- 4. Write a paragraph of about 200 words on any one of the following topics:
 - (a) My visit to a place of historical importance
 - (b) Caring for the disabled
 - (c) Role of youth in electing a government that is corruption free
 - (d) Advantages and disadvantages of living in a big city
- 5. Write a dialogue in about **200** words on any **one** of the following topics:

As part of your college studies you took up a project on 'reading habits of youth'. You were asked to conduct a survey of some colonies in your neighbourhood to find out about reading habits of young people and how they spent their leisure hours. A newspaper reporter interviews you and asks you questions about your survey.

Or

You are Swati, working for a well-known organization that has taken up welfare work for girls living in villages. It has started providing free education to the girls in a new residential school for them. Alia, a newspaper reporter wants to know about the project and asks you questions.